

## Cesar Palacio

City Councillor - Ward 17 • Davenport



May 19, 2010

Chair and Members of the Planning and Growth Committee Committee Room 1 Toronto City Hall, Toronto, Ontario M5H 2N2

Dear Committee Members:

I write to you in support of PG38.13, Zoning Study of Oakwood Avenue Arts District.

As Councillor for Ward 17, Davenport and representative of part of the area to be studied for the Arts District, I want to commend Councillor Moscoe for his initiative in moving this recommendation. I am pleased to welcome this initiative that will unite the residents of three City wards.

The work on this project has been done by the community who are quite specific in stating their goals and aspirations. Their report to you, EnVisioning 2010, sets out the process and the summary that has led to this request before you today. I urge all members of the committee to support the recommendations of this report.

Yours truly,

Cesar Palacio, Councillor

Ward 17, Davenport